Family Update

26th November 2021



Updates

Hello everyone,

Only a week to go before our **Christmas Fayre** (see page 3 for details). Our brilliant Friends of Saxon Hill have been working their Christmas stockings off preparing for all our wonderful families to enjoy a fun-filled, festive day out. Please support us by joining us on Saturday 4th Dec 1-4pm.

So that we don't miss any of your communications, I would like to remind you that if you wish to contact us out of regular school hours or if you need to book or discuss an appointment with allied professionals e.g. Physiotherapists, Wheelchair Services etc. Please email the school office so the message can be allocated to the right person - office@saxonhill.shaw-education.org.uk

Unfortunately we have had a couple of positive lateral flow tests in school this week and are awaiting results for PCR tests. Please continue to be vigilant when looking for symptoms in your child and we request that you keep your child away from school if they are presenting with any Covid symptoms and advice is to get a PCR test at that time. Please keep us informed of any positive results so we can act to keep everyone as safe as possible. Many thanks as always for your support, from Your Leadership Team



www.saxonhillacademy.org.uk www.twitter.com/saxonacademy www.facebook.com/saxonhillacademy 01543 414892 office@saxonhill.shaw-education.org.uk Kings Hill Road, Lichfield, Staffordshire, WS14 9DE

Executive Principal: Melsa Buxton

Head of School: Mel Newbury

Designated Safeguarding Lead:

Kim Thomas

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads:

Mel Newbury & Helen Bowers

COVID phone for reports of a pupil's Covid symptoms or positive test 07957 309912

Table Top Cricket

Beech Class have been loving their table top cricket sessions with Steve, who is the Disability Office from Staffordshire Cricket. They have been learning the skills needed for bowling, batting and fielding as well as teamwork.

They are looking forward to taking part in the Table Top Cricket competition in the new year. Go team Beech!



Children in Need

A big thank you to everyone who donated on Children in Need. We have managed to raise an amazing £201.77 for a great cause!



Christmas Ideas



Christmas Tree

A huge thank you to Manor Farm who have kindly donated a Christmas tree to school. Pupils have loved decorating it and it will bring lots of happiness in the run up to Christmas.



Burton College Open Day



Open Day - 27th November 2021

BURTON AND SOUTH DERBYSHIRE COLLEGE, TOWN CENTRE CAMPUS, DE14 3RL, SATURDAY 27TH NOVEMBER, 10AM-2PM

Come to our open day where you'll have the chance to speak to tutors, learn more about courses of interest and tour the College facilities!

By registering for this event, you will be asked to submit details such as name and email address. Registering for this event allows us to estimate areas of interest and expected attendance numbers. We will also send you a reminder email as the event approaches.

Register now - click here!



SAXON HILL ACADEMY SCHOOL King's Hill Road, Lichfield, WS14 9DE

CHRISTMAS FAYRE & SANTA'S WORKSHOP FREE ENTRY

SATURDAY 4TH DECEMBER, 2021 1.00PM TIL 4.00PM

£3 TO VISIT SANTA AND A PRESENT, VISIT OUR CRAFT STALLS, FAIR RIDES, RAFFLE, FUN GAMES & ACTIVITIES!

